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Summary:-  

This report gives an update on the current position regarding applications under the Licensing Act 2003.

Recommendation:-

Members are requested to note the information.

J A Messenger

Licensing Manager

Legal & Democratic Services

Note: in compliance with section 100d of the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985 the report has been prepared in part from the following papers:-  Records of Licences issued

To the Chairman and Members of the Licensing Committee on 4th April 2007

This report is presented to give an update on the current position under the Licensing Act 2003.

Background

1.1 The Licensing Act 2003 took effect on 24th November 2005 and this Council had issued all licences by the end of February 2006. 

1.2 During 2006 there was a run of variation applications as premises have been consolidating their positions in the entertainment market place.  We now appear to have reached a position where variations are down to about two per month, with transfers and changes of Designated Premises Supervisor becoming the more common application.  Temporary Event Notices (TEN’s) have continued to be popular with many villages/communities taking advantage of this ‘non bureaucratic’ method of holding an event.  Full licence holders have also been using TEN’s for one off events.

Application figures – as at 26th March 2007
2.1 
Personal Licences 

Licences issued – 709 (An increase of 35 since the last report)

2.2

Premises Licences

With alcohol

Applications received – 353

Licences surrendered - 9

Without alcohol

Applications received – 76

Licences surrendered - 2

2.3

Club Premises Certificate

With alcohol

Applications received – 26

Licences surrendered - 2

Without alcohol

Licences issued – 0

2.4 Temporary Event Notices

Notices received – 291 (An increase of 33 since the last report)

Notices refused - 6
2.5 Variations of licences – Includes change of DPS, variation of hours, transfers etc.

Pending applications – 19

Cumbria Response

4.1 Only one of the Cumbrian authorities have outstanding applications and they expect to complete them in the near future.

Current Issues

5.1 
The licensing section continue to respond to applications, there being on average 20 pending at any one time.

5.2 An Independent Fees Panel set up by the DCMS has been gathering evidence over the last nine months in relation to the fees for premise licences.  Their report was published in February 2007.  The DCMS have said that the fee structure under the Licensing Act 2003 will be set fairly to ensure that there is full cost recovery for local authorities.  The Minister is currently considering the report and his response will be included in a future report.  

A copy of the Independent Fees Panel report is available in the Licensing Office should Members wish to view it.

5.3 A number of Licensing Update Seminars for the trade have been arranged at Brampton and Carlisle during March and April 2007.  These are looking more closely at licence holders responsibilities under the Act and stressing the importance of staff training, especially with regard to under age sales.  Police Officers are also attending which is proving beneficial to both themselves and other delegates.

OPTIONS

Members are asked to note the current position.

Prepared by 

J A Messenger

Licensing Manager





